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Background 
 

This document contains a proposal for the revision of the salary scale and basis for 
contributions to the Provident Fund for staff in the General Service and Professional and higher 
categories, based on recommendations released by the International Civil Service 
Commission (ICSC).  
 
Action 
 
 This document will be reviewed by the Finance and Administration Committee before 
being passed, with its recommendation, to the International Coffee Council. 
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SALARY SCALES AND BASIS FOR CONTRIBUTIONS 
TO THE PROVIDENT FUND 

Introduction 

1. The salary scales and related allowances applicable to the staff of the Organization take into 
consideration those applied under the United Nations common personnel system and based on 
recommendations made by the International Civil Service Commission (ICSC). 

2. As per the Administrative Budget for the 2023/24 coffee year, there are currently 15 posts 
consisting of staff and the Executive Director. Rule 103.2 of the ICO Staff Regulations and Staff Rules 
(document ICC-119-17) states that salary increments shall be given with satisfactory performance. There 
is no change in category or grades during the 2023/24 year.  

STAFF IN THE GENERAL SERVICE CATEGORY 

3. On 15 May 2024, the IMO informed the Organization of the following: 

(a) General Service salary scales were reviewed, retroactive to February 2024, based on the 
average movement of the Consumer Price Index (CPI) and Average Weekly Earnings (AWE) 
or whenever that figure has increased by 4.8% or more over the level reached at the time 
of the previous revision. The current and revised tables are attached as Annexes I and II, 
respectively. 

STAFF IN THE PROFESSIONAL AND HIGHER CATEGORIES 

4. No revised salary scale for staff in the Professional and higher categories has been issued to date. 

5. Under the provisions of Rule 106.1 of the Staff Regulations and Staff Rules, contributions to the 
Provident Fund for staff in the Professional and higher categories are assessed on the basis of a table 
corresponding to the scale of pensionable remuneration for staff in said categories in the United Nations. 
The table currently applicable for this purpose is attached as Annex III. 

6. The scale of pensionable remuneration has been revised with effect from 1 February 2024 by the 
ICSC but was not made available on their website until late March 2024. This revised scale (Annex IV) 
represents an increase of approximately 1.5% in relation to the scale currently applicable.  

Financial considerations 

7. If the revised salary scale and basis for contributions to the Provident Fund are approved, 
the additional funds required for the remainder of the financial year 2023/24 can be met from within the 
authorized provision for Item 6 (Personnel) of the Budget. 

Recommendation 

8. On the basis of the criteria hitherto applied in establishing the remuneration of staff, it is proposed 
that the Council approve the implementation of the revised salary scale and the basis for contributions to 
the Provident Fund for staff in the General Service and Professional and higher categories. 

http://www.ico.org/documents/cy2016-17/Restricted/icc-119-17e-staff-regulations-rules.pdf
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General Service category 

Table showing annual gross and net salaries after application of staff assessment (in pounds sterling) 

Effective 1 February 2023  

Duty Station – LONDON 
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